European Parliament Resolution on the Green Paper on the role of civil society in drugs policy in the European Union
1.
Rapporteur: Giusto CATANIA (GUE/NGL/ IT)
2.
EP reference number: A6-0073/2008 / P6-TA-PROV(2008)0169
3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 23 April 2008
4.
Subject: Civil society role in drug policies in the EU

5.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Civil Liberties, Justice and Home Affairs (LIBE)
6.
Background of the resolution: Reaction of the EP to the Commission "Green Paper on the role of Civil Society in Drugs Policy in the European Union" (COM(2006)0316).
7.
Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:

The European Parliament is mostly in favour of the ideas expressed in the Commission's Green Paper on the role of civil society in drug policies in the EU.

The Resolution takes into account that the Commission has set up a civil society forum on drugs and urges the Commission to ensure that a wide variety of views is represented in the Forum, in particular those of women and drug users, and states that:

· civil society should be closely involved in the planning, implementation and evaluation of drug policies in the EU;

· the Forum should have a formal mandate and should, in future also include the Council and the European Parliament;

· media should be more effectively used in drug prevention;

· civil society organisations should be more closely involved in drug related activities of the EU in third countries;

· there should be more financial means for civil society participation through different Community programs.

8.
Reply to these requests and outlook regarding the action that the Commission has taken or intends to take:

Most of the requests have already been addressed with the creation of the Civil Society Forum, as a result of the open consultation on the Green paper. The Forum does not have a formal mandate but is an informal consultative forum between the Commission and civil society. In the future, a more formal arrangement may be discussed, if that is felt necessary. The Forum held its first meeting in December 2007 and the second on 20-21 May 2008.

EP proposal of giving the Forum a role in participating in the meetings of the national drugs coordinators and the Horizontal Drugs Group (HDG) of the Council is a matter for the Member States to discuss and to decide. However, the proposal to have annual conferences between the Institutions and civil society is a good one, and the Commission is ready to consider it.

Women are already represented in the Forum and so are organisations which, at least indirectly, represent drug users. A second round of applications for participating in the Forum will be organised in 2009 with similar transparent criteria.

The use of media is an issue that needs to be considered in the framework of the new EU Action Plan on Drugs (2008-2012).
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